

July 19, 2021

Dear FIU family,

The Pfizer vaccine is available at FIU for students, faculty, staff, retirees and eligible members of their households.

First doses of the Pfizer vaccine will be available on **Wednesday**, **July 21**. Children ages 12-17 must be accompanied by a parent or guardian. Everyone, including children, must bring a photo ID or birth certificate to show proof of age.

<u>Vaccine appointments are now open</u> and will be given on a first come, first served basis. <u>Please register for an appointment</u> as soon as possible using your FIU credentials. Please note that the Pfizer vaccine requires a second shot three weeks after the first shot. You or the child being vaccinated must return for the second dose on **Wednesday**, **August 11**.

At FIU, we strive to help our Panther family stay safe and healthy. Please remember that vaccinated or not, we must all continue to observe COVID-19 mitigation guidelines. Before arriving on campus each day, every member of the university community must complete the P3 app questionnaire. Together, we can ensure everyone's wellbeing on campus.

Please watch a message below from President Mark B. Rosenberg about the importance of getting vaccinated.



Watch President Mark B. Rosenberg's message.

If you have any questions, please call the FIU Help Desk at 305-348-5100.

Thank you.